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EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Friday, July 18, 1975 . 
~ 

i 
.. 

United States Senate, 

b Select Committee to Study Governmental 

6 Operations with Respect to 

? ;! Intelligence Activities~ 

Washington, D. C. 

The Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 12:05 p.m., ,, .. . , 
in Rooms. 407, the Capitol, Senator Frank Church (Chairman) 

presiding .• 
~ 

l ' . , 
Present: Senators Church (presiding), Huddleston, 

Tower and Schweiker~ 

Also present: Frederick A. 0. Schwarz, Jr., Chief 

Counsel; Curtis R. Smothers, Minority Counsel; Charles Kirbow, 

c: 
Elliot Maxwell, Michael Madigan, Frederick Baron, John Bayly, 

·and Elizabeth Culbreth, Professional Staff Members. 

c 
'· 

• 
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The Chairman. The hearing will come back to order. 

Mr. Eisenhower, would you please stand and take the 

oath? 

Do you swear that all the testimony you will give in 

this proceeding will be the truth, the whole truth and nothing 

but the truth, so help you God? 

Mr. Eisenhower. I do. 

:i 
TESTIMONY OF JOHN S. D. EISENHOWER 

:• 

i; Mr. Schwarz. Mr. Eisenhower, I understand from your 
'I 

I' .I conversations that you want to make a statement, and as I told 
:! 
!! ·· you, we always go through a procedural matter in the first 

place, which is, first would you just state your full . name and 

add!ess for the record. 

I 

Mr. Eisenhower. John s. D. Eisenhower, 111 White 

House Road, Phoenixville, Pennsylvania. 

Mr. Schwarz. And then the second thing is, as I told 

you, we always ask all our witnesses if · they know that they 

have a right to counsel, and so forth. 

Mr. Eisenhower. I am aware of that, sir. 

Hr. Chairman, my opening statement or my whole statement 

is first of all to say how delighted I am and how complimented 
. ( 

I am that you all allowed me to come here; 

My motivation, of course, is that I understand that A 

lot of the testimony that is before this Committee is gettinq 

into matters of a somewhat conjectural nature, and perhaps 

TOP SECREY. 
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II · I could throw a little bit of light and make a consideration 
.il 

. to it . 
.i . 
' , 
f 

I am most appreciative to have the opportunity to come, 

as I know you all are busy. 

~ I realize that in a situation like this the only prob-

(: '-lem that I am addressing, of course, is the possible Presiden-

'1 tial involvement in any planning, say, the latter part of 1960, 

b planning for the assassination·of any individuals, not 

~I only thinking in· terms of heads of states or governments, but 

,, any individual at all, Presidential involvement. 

I realize that I would be somewhat of a suspect witness 
J 

[. , 
in a case like this, being the.son of the President at that tim~. ·;· c • ; 
But I would justlike to give a couple of facts that might have 

; •I 
a bearing. 

,-
The facts are that to a very lagge extent throughout 

c 
our adult years my father -- is that the correct terminology? 

C: 

confided in me to a very large degree. As an example, 

in July of 1945, the evening he returned from the Pottsda~ 

Conference to Frankfurt, he told me .about a new bomb they 

had invented thatmight shorten the war but which might have 

some terrible consequences, namely, the atomic bomb, which 

was dropped sometime after that. 

Of course, you realize that this was secre.t. Whether !H' 

• was correct in telling me thirigs li~e that or not I don't 

know. But it is factual. 

TOP SECRET 
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1 YOu have seen Mr. Gordon Gray, you have seen General 

" !I ..:. 

,. ll 
Goodpaster. And when you have me as a third of the trilogy, you 

will have all of the witnesses who were .staff officers who had 

., access to the President in the latter half of 1960 on national 

[> .i security affairs. 

6 As such~ I was told by my father of the U-2 in 1956. This 

7 is four years before it went down. From the time of reporting 

b to the White House in 1958, as General Goodt-aster' s assistant 
ii 

~ ,, I was shown the flight plans of th~ U-2 up until the time that 
li 

l ·• the U-2 went down May l of 1960. 

I say all this only to establish that the relationship 

l .: -~ between my father and. I in confidences was · very close, par-

ticularly during that period. And that is my first point . 

., . And· the second is pure and simple, tha tnothing -- and, ' ., 

... of course, my exposure to the White House -- can be construed 

1 I' in my mind in the remotest way to mean any Presidential knowl-

edge of or concurrence in any assassination plots or plans. 

I ~ouldn't say for one moment that there ~eren't plenty of 

plans being dreamed up in various agencies. I was a member of 

the ,Joint War Plans in the Army Staff, Army General Staff 

we made contingency plans for all sorts of things. Like the 

, .. .. { umpire said, they ain't nothing until I call them. And to 

the very best of my knowledge absolutely nothing came - to the 

White House. 

,_.; ... And I said in a letter to Senator Schweiker when I was 

TOP SECRET 
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1 contemplating requesting this opportunity that I would trust 
I ,, ,, 

!! 
that I haven't gotten so blase over the year• that something 

like an assassination plan would have slipped my memory. 

That is the end of my statement, sir. 

TheChairrnan. Mr. Schwarz, do you have any questions? 

Mr. Schwarz. Your opinion is that if your father had 

·. 7 been ·told about any CIA activity with respect to Mr. Castro, 

b and specifically with respect to Mr. Castio and the Mafia, 

~ that he would. have told you, and that your testimony is that 

he did not tell you? 

Mr. Eisenhower. My testimony is that he did not. 

, ,. My conjecture, based on the other things he has told me, is 

J : 
that in ~11 likelihood h~ would have. Dut that is only 

conjecture. 

Mr. Schwarz. I ~hink wh~n we talked on ~he phone you 

,~ said something further .in support of that conclusion, unless 

' I am mixing up something that General Goodpaster said, which 

had to do with your father's attitude toward the co'ntrol of 

the Central Intelligence Agency after the U-2 incident. 

Mr. Eisenhower. My guess is that you got that from 

General Goodpaster. Dut General Paster and I -- after all, 

I sat as far away from him as I am from you for two and a 

half years, or 27 months, going in -- either he or I went 

in to see the President when we were buzzed for on those 

things. So, quite logically I think that General l.oodpastcr's 

TOP SECRET 
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1 and my thinking might be very much the same. And, of course, 

2 ~~-after 

! it is 

the U-2, when you have something . like that, I think 

only natural that you keep a little bit of a jaundiced 

. , 'i eye on the organization which has done this. 

' 
5 !i So we made a real point, never to let anyone, even 

il 

II 
6 II the Secretary of State, get in ·to see the President unless 

7 one of us were there. 

~ We were not according this privilege with Secretary 

~ John Foster Dulles. 

, .. 

1 ·: .. 
, ' 
J '• 

• i 

Hr. Schwarz. In the earlier years? 

Mr. Eisenhower. But those are earlier years than the 

years we are covering here. 

When Secretary Herter took over in the spring of 

1~59, General Goodpaster and I tried an experiment. We 

tiptoed in behind the Secretary of State when he went into t ~r. 

Oval office and we got away with it. And from that time on 

we monitored everything • 

I saw the document we talked about on the telephone, 

I saw the document that indicated 10 minutes where the Prcsi-

dent was alone with Allen Dulles on the 25th of November 

1960. If I had not been made aware of that, or discovered 

it myself going through those same black hooks that you hav e . 

if I had not been aware of that, I would have testified t o t~0 

best of my knowledge and belief that the President never 

saw Allen Dulles alone. 

TOP SECRET 
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Mr. Schwarz. We also talked on the telephone about --

I told you the nature of the testimony. We have heard from 

an officer of the Central Intelligence .Agency who said that 

' '• he had no knowledge of such a meeting, but that he assumed 

b that Allen Dulles would have spoken to your father about the 

6 Mafia activity, and that the nature of that conversation 

7 would have been speaking in riddles or circumlocutious form. 

t' 

0 

And I believe we discussed your opini~n as to whether 
;j 
'• 
!' your father would tolerate a disc~ssion which was circumlo-

r 

,- L cutious. It is a confusing question, because your opinion 

J. 
is that no such conversation occurred. Out getting down to 

l"· ,. 
J ' · 

testing the way in which the person who has testified describe~ •. - ~ 

c 
a ' 

it, and the elements he has put into it, cdn you cast any 
r· 

. .. : ., light on that? 

, .. 
1 

Mr. Eisenhower. Now, we are getting into an area of 

c 
( . 

conjecture in which my testimony would be suspect. 
-'::"::· 

It is very much conjecture. And I would like to point out 

that if I were in the position of anybody in this type of 

-c ,-
f. 

operation, I would certainly have assumed, rightly ox wrongly, 

·; , that I had some sort of authority from above before I went 

' ahead and did such a thing. I think it is only logical 

~ 

... that this gentleman who wa• testifying would as5ume that he 

"' 
... 

, . . had some authority. That is a pretty big burden to take on 
:;. 

• c 
~ 

yourself. You say, look, it was my idea, and I just went ah<"· .l : 

and did it. 

TOP SECRET 
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That is one part of the conjecture. 

The other part of the conjecture having to do with my 

'i fathC'r's wny of' doi!'1n things, I think I could say with a 

certain amount of assurance that he was never cute, cute 

was one thing he was not. ~nd being circumlocutious and 

6 saying one thing and winking at you was not his way of doing 

7 it. Something might get past him. But that is not .the way 

b you make decisions to mount assassination plots, and 

~ especially th~ details of it, no way. 

Mr. Schwarz • Do you have an opinion from your knowlec~o 

of your father as to how he would react to ftny suggestion 

1: : that the u.s. ought to employ the Mafia? 

.1 : . Mr. Eisenhower. Well~ highly negative. I would say 

this, that his viceral reaction to the Mafia -- he didn't 

care for that kind of thing . 

Now, if you have to do something -- I don't know whether 

that would stand in the way ornot. I have in mind -- look 

at Darlan in November of 1941. There was riobody more 

despised in the Western World than Darlan was. But Dad 

had to d~al with him for a short period of time in order to 

get the French to stop fighting in North Africa. 

~ don't think I could really contribute much to that 

question. 

Mr. Schwarz. I just have one final question . 

;:: 
We have been wrestling with certain language in minut es . 

TOP SECR&T 
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:; And this is one minute of -- were you shown this minute? 
II 

Mr. Eisenhower. Yes, . sir. 

9 

Mr. Schwarz. of a minute of a meeting on September 

2, 1960 of.the National Security Council. And you were 

:J present in your capacity as Assistant White House Staff 

6 Secretary, I think. 

,, 
I Mr. Eisenhower. That is listed here, yes. 

Mr. Schwarz. Now, on the 15-page of the memo there is 

9 a discussion of Mr. Lumumba in the Congo, in fact it "starts 

1 ·. , . on the 14th page. And at the end of the first paragraph of 

·, page 15 there is this language: 

.. . "Mobutu appeared to be the effective power in the 

: : Congo for the moment, but Lumumba was not 1et disposed of and 

remained a grave danger as long as he was not disposed of". 

I suppose you don't have any recollection of that meet.in<Ji' 

·' ( 

Mr. Eisenhower. No, I don't have a direct recollection. 

I remember in general terms that the U.S. position was very 

much anti-Lumumba, there is no question about it. 

Mr. Schwarz. Focussing on those words, do you take 

the words "disposed of" as intended to mean an assnssinnti o n! 

Mr. Eisenhower. No, I don't. And I ~ouldn't be too 

surprised -- in other words, I have no quarrel with this 

document. This document fits in pretty nuch with any recolloc-

tion of the atmosphere. 

~ow, I would not be surprisecl if the words "disposed of" 

-TOP SECRET 
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are accurately reported, that those were the words that Mr. 

Dulles used,'I would not be surprised by that. But unless 

it is some Freudian, I would not conjecture that the words 

"disposed of" ~eant an assassination, if ~or no bther reason 

!• than that if I hai something as nasty as this to plot, I 

6 wouldn't do it in front of 21 people-- I counted the number 

present before the meeting and I wouldn't have quite that 

., broad an audience if I were talking about assassinating some-

•· body. 

The Chairman. Any questions, Mr. Smothers? 

Mr. Smothers. Is it your testimony that between you 
{. 

and the General that all activities of the President were 

monitored, that you were monitoring both phone calls and 

visits and everything that went on in the Oval office? 

Mr. Eisenhower. Essentially, yes. I think I so say 

unless you could find some little exception some place, any-

thing having to do with national security, which ~ould 

involve State, Defense, AEC, CIA primarily, USIA, anyone 

from any of those departments or agencies that went into the 

oval office, either General Goodpaster or 1 went. 

t-lr. Smothers. Let me take it a step at a time. 

First of all, if there was a phone call, did you monitcr 

the phone call? 

~r . Eisenhower. llo, sir. But Mrs. Whitman did sporadicil~;i · 

As a matter of policy, she monitored the phone calls. She 

Docid:32423432 Page 13 
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1 didn't catch them all, they might have been doing something 

" .-. else • . 
c 
0 

€. Mr. Smothers. That is what you mean by monitoring, she 

listened to the phone calls and gave you a memorandum or 

~' transcript? 

6 Mr. Eisenhower. She didn't give the .transcript to me, 

7 she made it for herself. And Mr. Kelley can gi~e you more 

t details on this than I can. He has been looking in Abilene, 

~~ She would put in trye files a day's phone calls -- Cliff 
"" 
..r J · Roberts called from Augusta National and he said this and 

that. 1\nd then this might be an official thing on that, which 
.J ',. ~ .. makes it difficult to clear the papers out of Abilene. I ec • 
0 • 

(" 
would not say that her records are complete, hut they were as 

complete as she could take memoranda. 

c The Chairman. Did she do this pursuant to the Presi-

c 
dent's instruction? 

c. 
Mr. Eisenhower. Oh, yes. As a matter of fact, that 

is not an unusual habit, I don't think, in government. 

Mr. Smothers. I wasn't suggesting that there was 

anything unusual about that or your going in to the President. 

But was it your feeling that no one talked to the President 

about national security until you were fully aware of the 

contents of that discussion? 

· Mr. Eisenhower. There would certainly be leaks in th~ 

system, no question abotit it. For example, after the Presidf·r,~: 

TOP SECRET 
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got back to the second floor of the White House in the even-

ings, his telephone calls would not be monitored. So some-

body could sneak in. If somebody was going to make a plan to 

assassinate somebody over the telephone at six o'clock in 

the evening, at the cocktail hour, my conjecture is that 

that is not very realistic. 

Senator Huddleston. Maybe that is where this plan was 

hatched. 

Mr. Smothers. I assumed that maybe you didn't go to the 
lj 
II 
·· golf course -- or maybe you did? 

Mr. Eisenhower. I was there most of the time, but not 

all. Dut Allen Dulles didn't go. 

Mr. Smothers. Are we saying, then, that -- I am a littl~ 

bit disturbed by the notion that if anybody did it it was 

Allen Dulles, and he must have come in at a time when the 

office wasn't covered I think as I understand your testimony 

the gist of it is that this is not the kind of thing that 

your father would have had agreed with, and to the best of your 

knowledge there was no opportunity at least for any extensive 

consideration of this kind of option. 

Mr. Eisenhower. There could have been none, extensive 

Mr. Smother&. To eli~inate all would, of course, 

require us to have some control of every possible contact, ar:•! 

I don't think you are doing that, are you? 

Mr. Eisenhower. We had it pretty well plugged up, b~t 

TOP SECRET 

NW 53244 Docld:32423432 Page 15 



§ 13 
'f' 

~ • ;:; 
0 ... 
: 
~ . 

l 
II 

II 
:1 not perfectly, pretty well pluqqed up • 
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ii 
Mr. Smothers. I have nothing further, Mr. Chairman. 

c , 

' 
., 
I The Chairman. Senator Tower? 

. , Senator Tower. No • 

b The Chairman. Senator Huddleston? 

6 Senator Huddleston. Just a couple of 1uestions, Mr. 

'7 Eisenhower. 

b To your knowledge, did President Eisenhower ever call 

\I the Director of the CIA and give them specific instructions 

...... on any subject or any operation? 

Mr. Eisenhower. You say do I recall it? No. 
J 

l- , 
Senator Huddleston. YOu do not recall it? ec a • ("" • l 

Mr. Eisenhower. No, I do not • 

Senator Huddleston. Or any other person in the CIA? 

Mr. Eisenhower. He would have dealt ·only with Allen 

c 
Dulles or General Cabell. But the nature of the CIA operations 

c. 
is such, or was such, that it is not the kind of thing 

that the President dreams up and says, well, we will get the 

CIA to do this. Maybe that is in conflict to some of the 

things that have happened since then. But I have no recollv~~-

tion of any time in which the President took an initiative of. 

asking the CIA to do anything. 

Senator Huddleston. Dut you would say that it would be 

inconsistent with perhaps, number one, President Eisenhower's 

.. . characterization the way he would operate, and inconsistent 

TOP SECRET 
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1 with the operational procedure that prevailed at the White 

n :J 
~ ~ Houqe for him to directly call the CIA direct ~r a~y of the 

·· !I ,Director's subordinates is~uing any kind of an -:-

.. 

6 il 
7 

il 
8 !i 

'I I. 
" S4 :1 

1 ,. ,_, 

1 .. 

~ 't 

'' ' .. 

Mr. Eisenhower. That would be inconsistent with his 

habits, yes. And also an operation of this size, or this 

significance, I can't imagine that being done without consult-

ing with the Secretary of State, or somebody. 

One thing, his philosophy, _which .I know quite well, was 

that no man is indispensible, and so killing som~body off is 

not going to change the situation that much? 

For example, when we were on this 11 nation trip in 

December of 1959, the Presidential aircraft had to go through 

a little BO-mile corridor between the Soviet Union and Iraq . 

And Iraq was extremely unfriendly at that time. And there 

were some people saying, isn't it a little dangerous for you, 

, ,. President, to be tightrope walking through this SO-mile 

corridor? 

And he said, the silliest thing in the world they could 

~ . .' do is knock off the President of the u.s. He just laugh~d 

at it. He didn't regard assassination as a feasible way of 

doing business, because somebody else would step in, and 

2'·' maybe the fellow who has been assassinate~ becomes a party. 

;:;.· .Senator Huddleston. Prior to the U-2 incident did the 

;:.; President ever express to you or General Goodpaster any 

concern about activities of the CIA whether or not some of 

TOP SECRET 
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the things they did had a · high risk potential or .mig~t get 

the country into trouble, or might get the Presidency into 

trouble? 

Mr. Eisenhower. No. To the beat o! my recollection, I 

don't remember his saying anything like-- !or one thing, 

on the u-2, he may have said something like, this thing is not 

going to go on ~orever -- he may have, I don't know. 

He did have-- and I am sure that you- have all the 

reports of the,C.ommittee -- an intelligence monitoring committee, 

or whatever you call it. I remember Mr. Leavitt was one of 

the members of it. They were former public servants -- they 

were sort of a advisory committee, and they met with the 

1-.. Director of the CIA . And they had recommendations for the .im-

provement of CIA procedures, namely, improvement in adminis-

tration, because an administration outfit - like that really means 

that A knows what B is doing, which did not seem to 

be always the case. 

~nd I remember ver well that the Committee was critical 

of the CIA operations, and the recommendations were completely 

rejected by CIA --
··-

~ .. 
Senator Huddleston. Does that preface what the state 

.... of mind -or attitude was? 
•-

f-Ir. Eisenhower. His attitude was that the CI could be .. 
doing better, but Mr. Dulles is so indispensible that we have 

r .. • 

to do it that way. · That has to do with the administration. 

TOP SECRET 
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Senator Huddleston. So he relied heavily on Mr. 

Allen Dulles? 

Mr. Eisenhower. Yes. 

Senator Huddleston. And he had great confidence in him? 

Mr. Eisenhower. Yes • 

Senator Huddleston. Maybe until the U-2? 

Mr. Eisenhower. Yes, I think the U-2 was injurious to . 

that confidence. 

The Chairman. Any questions, Senator Schweiker? 

Senator Schweiker. Just one, Mr. · Chairman. 

John, after your father left .the White House 

we have talked about now mainly your time and his time at the 

t'ihite House -- after your father left the White House, did he 

ever give intimation or indication to you or to any of your 

friends or associates about in retrospect any attempts 

against .either Castro or Lumumba, ever discuss it in any way 

as far as assassination is concerned, now? 

Mr. Eisenhower. Senator, I can't recall any of those 

foreign assassinations, I can't recall his ev~r commenting 

significantly on that . 

Senator Schweiker. The other question is -- that was 

the general question about discussing it in any way -- he 

specifically never, after he left the White House, gave any 

indication to you or any of your associates that there was 
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1 any active participation by_ the White House or approval by 

?. the White House of any kind of an operation? 

Mr. Eisenhower. In his time, no', certainly. I •otas 

.. just trying to figure if he had any .opinions when Lumumb~ 

t> !/ finally was assassinated, or anything like that. But as far 

6 !I as his own activity was concerned, absolutely not. 
!: 

7 1: 

8 i 

9 1 . 

1\J !! 

1 ::. 

Now, there is one meeting where he and Lord Hume did 

some joking, if I remember. I was there. But it was 

all just a big laugh -- I hope somebody pushes this guy 

off a bridge or something like that. And as !remember, Lord 

Hume said, it so happens that we have lost the·technique of 

old-fashioned diplomacy. And I discount that. I was there. 

That was during the meeting with the British Foreign Secretary. 

To summarize, with all these caveats and so forth, my 

testimony is still pretty simple, that I feel if anything 

like that had been going on, I believe, based on the other 

confidences that my father had given me, that I would have 

known about it, and I could testify and he knew absolutely 

nothing about anything. 

The Chairman. Thank you very much. 

(A memorandum was marked for 

identification as Eisenhower 

Exhibit No. 1. ) 
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The Chairman. The will reconvene at two 

. o'clock for the completion of Mr. Goodwin's testimony • . 
c 
0 

f 
... · .\ (Whereupon, at 12t35 p.m., the Committee recessed, to 

•i reconvene at 2t00 p.m., the same day.) 
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SUBJBCT: Di:lcu!:sion nt the _460th !t.eeting 
of the !lntional Security Council, 
~cdnesday 1 September 211 19.6o 

rrc!:cnt nt the 46oth NSC Meeting verc the President of tiJ~ 
United States, presiding; the Acting _Secretary of St:Jlte (Dillon); 

. the Secretnry. or Defense; and _the Ac;~1ng Director, Oi'tlo::e or . 
Clvil nnd Defense Hob1l1iat1on (~attc.rson). · AlSo prc!:ent o.t the 
Nceting o.nd po.rticipnting in thc.Counc11 Actiorts belov "'-ere the 

· ~cretncy ·or the Treasury; ·the .Di.rector, Durenu or the :Dudget; 
t.he At torncy General (Items 1 and 2); the· Sccretnry or Co:::::~c rce 
( Itcrr.:; 1 1 2 and 3); the Acting Secreta..ry of the Interior (~nnett) 
(Item!: 1 nnd 2); Hr. Tom Kille fer for the President 1 Expc,rt- Import 
B'lnk of \·!oohtngton (Items 1 a.nd,2); nnd the Chninr.nn, Cou:~cil on 
Fm·c i~ Economic rolicy ( Itcnl 3). Also ·attending the l~eetlng \!C:!:'e 
the Chnirm."ln 1 Joint Chiefs· ot Staff; .the Director of Ccntrnl Intcl-
1 tgcn•..:c; t .hc Special Assist.e.nts to the rresident for Ha llonal Secu
rity Affnirs nnd for Security Operations Coord.iuution; 1.:-;::;tstnnt 
S-:!crct:-~ry .of Dcfen:;e John N. Irwin 1 II; 1-!r. Robert r;n-::f.tu·d for the 

. Dci:.o.rt:::•,:,nt of Slnte; l·i:::-. Knight l:!c!-hhnn, Ccnt.rnl .. T.n't_c.lll:,;cn-:c At;~u~y; J 
t!Jc \,':tite House Stnff Sect·etary; the Ascictnnt White ibu:;e Stnff . 
Secrctnrv; the Executive Secretary, t:S":; and the DcpuLy-~:~e::~·c 
s;;;c~ 

1 
r;sc; · 

There follo...-s o. SUit:.'llllry Of the dis cues ion n t the ~!eetirig 
o.nd the I:'.!li.ll I>Ointa tnken. 

l. m~STE!"'.JI !-:UROPr.:A!l DEPF.iiDENC~; ON IHDDI.E FJ,s•r n:TilOLE!J~·! 
tHs:; Action No. 2000; Hemos for W3C from Ex~cutive ~cretnry 1 
:;nr.J<:! subject, dnted !l.!lrch 26, 1959, and June 28, · J..96o; HSC 
6011; l·:emos for NSC 1 so.me subJect, dnted Augu::;t 9 u.."'ld 29,o.nd 
September 19, 196o) 

:-:r. Gmy introduced the subject to the CouncIl. (A COJ·~: of 
l·:r. Grny '!3 Ede 1'ing 1'\ote is filed in the l.flnutcu of t!t!.! :-:eetine 
o.ncl unother copy ili uttnched to th1s .-1·1ccorundum). 

. . 

At the conclu:;ion of l·:r: Grny'o :Prc:::\!ntation 1 . t.it·~ l':·ecid'.!nt 
::mid he .hnd ,·cceived the most glovln·e 1·cror'l;o on ·thn. r·ros1•.::cto 

in Libyn. He hnc1 been tol<l that t:tc 
'?ven lhc Cahn.rn r~ccrvc::;. H!! c.::.:-~cd 
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kept. tutdcr continuine ncrut1ny 'by all interested 
depnrtmcnts nnd nscncics to cnnurc that it eerveo 
the }IUI"J>O!::CS Of retarding the grovtb Of the ... "ar 
pot.cntio.l or the Si.no,.Sovl.ct Bloc and reducing its 
unity. llotcd that, \lith respect to parngraph ll of . 
r:sc 5704/3, u.s. cXJ!Ort controls over ouch sr.!l.terialc, 
cqui:p~ncnt, t~chnoloe;:y nnd c9rvices nil can be. unilAter
ally controlled by the United States mny be ~r~c~d . 
not only to achieve n uorth\lhile ndveroe i:npnct on 
the \.'nr potential or tho Europca.ri Soviet Rloc, but 
nloo to serve other U.S. :rooUcy objectives, especially 
'olith,re(;'lrd to technology llll:d ser:-riceo. · 

llO'l'E i . Thd. nc.t l~n tri · .. b : nbo~c 1 ns app~~~~g ~:~; tbc :~·~idcrit, , 
cubscqucntl.y t~smittcd .~ .al;L ::ho~derr~ :or'US0:.5704/3 • . -..: · · ·:~ :. -·. . ·. . ... ·. ·:· :· .. . ·. .-·<-. ">.: :.:-:->·:· . •/ : ~. : -:···:: !:( ... ;·_ .'_'/ : : _; .~ ,_··:: ::: . .- - . . 

(,(t)(B) 
1·!:-. I>llllo:. en i~ he \lould rtrst SUI:lr.larize 

·the C<:·a~~o. S.Jve JI...._ 
to :::a·:~ f,Ut11L'!lbn, · ..... i·~· ; y-
...... urg . to 

coa.::.::atrato! thl!ir for.:e:j in LcO}IQldvl.lle nnd bring r.ra:::iure to 
ll!!Ur for the U•'lllltcnnncc or r.umurnbo. O.ll Prime t-~i.ni:;t-:!:::1!·1:-.Dullc::; 
l"C:.·.h:·~cc1 that the iml.k of tlte U/,R forcas TI0\1 in tJ!c ~"1(:';0 ~d . 
\.•cca pla.:cJ advl!:edly J.n north Equstcur Provln-::~y~1iilc the • . 

\/ere in the no1-thern I.ao:roo!nville Province.~·~ t _ 
· · · r hnd n:;'ked tha.t \U 

or tba dip~tic 
rcpre:::entntivas or the UAR, Ghana1 and ·ouinea 1n thnt city. Tile 
tL',R ! .. ":lba:;:::ador to the Congo bad been directed, in <:on::ert \lith 
the !..":lbar.:::nclors of Ghc.na 1 Guinan and f.:..,rocco to attc.~ to per
S\O!ldc 1\n:;c.vubu to effect n reconciliation .\lith LUDUillba. On SCp
tc;;;:.C::- 20 KnSil\"UDU had announced thnt he hnd reached o e.srecmcot 
vit.h Lu:r.u::lb..'l but the latter had lntcr displAyed c. piece or p:1pcr 
purr-orting to b!! nn agreement \lith Kai;avu'bu. 

&!ct·ct.nry I>lllvn rcpor.tcd th .. 'lt Lu:~:u:nbn · had rc•1uez~ed o. '\·iso. 
fCJ::" ~r-a·;cl to r:~-.. York as the l'cpt•c::eotative or t.l:c CO:l£0 to 
t.h·! Ui; c.nd had also requcs ted c. visa no nn of fie i rLl or the Govcrn
r.;cut of the Con~:,-o. \,'c hnd denied both rcque:::t::; for ·:ic!l.:;, llov
~~~·cr, lf l.u::m::thn n:::kcd for a vi:::n to \"1ri1t the U.S. n:; n prhnt.c 
d Ll:·!m 1 \lc \luulu hnve dlt'fiault.y · i!'l t\:rning hll:~ dc'lr.!.~·:::-.Dlllon 
ndd·:;! ti;ut. -the Cc•lo!;;.:>_ Covcrnrncrit -declo.rc:; · · l.t vlll. nr:c:Jt Lt.:::~umbo. 
!.~' · =~·:: utLC:::o£lL:: to l~uvc the comltcy • . 

14 • 

··.· . . . •. 
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Mr. Dull~o untd he bel1cA•O. a. . 'lffirrnnt hnd been issued 
fot· t.lJe nrrcot of Lurntunl•a. ftotdc from Lur:JUmbn 1 ~lobutu 

be the only llllln in the Congo nblc . to act Yi t.h 
inn had failed, 

\'cl0}111cnt has been Mobutu s crea 
most of .,,.ho1n nrc grnduntc students. The old ministers have 
\lcen turned out of office nnd their offices have been tnl:cn 
over for the . council, · .. vbich is intended to cnrry on for n tClllp
orury period~ ): l~lr. Dulles reported thnt the USSR had suffered 
u severe :t>l.ov to ltn prestige i.n the Congo. novever, be bad 
ba~n ourpi"I.Gcd .O:t 'the C:lGe vlth \lhich the SOviets vcre forced 
out of the Congo. lie .believed thnt .the Soviet dlplomats,o.fter 
de1.o.rting .from the Congo, vent to Acero but he dld not !-.nov 
vhuthcr they hnd moved on to-..'!lrd the USSR. Hr. Croy o.sked 
vhether the Soviets vcre really quitting the Congo. Sccretnry 
Dillon cald the Soviet press bns not yet admitlr:!d thnt the 
&>~Lct:l .have quit the Coneo. l~r. Dulles said the Soviet diplo
lll!Lts iridlcnted. to the press before icnving'that. they Yould be 
back. ·scl!retnry Dillon believed it vns clear that the Soviets 
hnd uot r,tven up in the Congo. Nr. Dulles reported tbnt the 
f.ovl•!t <llt·lo:l~'\t:l left the Congo so hurriedly that the Soviet 
r.m·k in ell ·~·!Itch they rninted over the Conco rr.~rk ingo on their 
plnncs \lcrc still wet ..,.hen they left. l·lr. Dullea said the 
Soviet ships off the African coust ·.:<!rc np.rnrently n\:aiting 

[ 

n cloriflcation- of the .dtuation. Nobutu appeared to be th:J 
et'fe.::tive . }Y.)Yer in the Congo for the mo::~cnt but Lumw~ba \las · 
not yet d lsposed of and reliiO.ined [l ·grove dnngcr ns long as 
he \lUG not disposed or. 

. . .. 

l·lr. DUl.lcs observed tbnt the situation in Lnos \o'BS still 
confus ine nnd that 11 ttle progress hnd been m.nde to'l1(lrd the 
scttl·~:r.cnt or the crisis during the past \o'eek. The threatening 
s i tu!l t ion in Sum Neun Prov lnce, bo\o'cver 1 bad been quieted ns 
n 1·eoult of the dispatch of L'lotinn p'l:-nchutc troops to that 
nr~n. Tlw :; i tun tion rc1rA"lins troublesome because Pnthet lao 
.nnd Viet l·:inh · forces could inlencr.c nt any tlmc. The proble:n 
or tl;c conl'll.!t.in~; ~:;overn:~ento in Lnos is no nearer a settle
mom\.. 'l'ht) 1\ln~~ hn:; requested thnt Gcr,crnl Ounnc and Generol 
l'hl•t::~L d1ll upon him. /, skir;nloh uct\o".:!<!n l'huuml 1o forcco nnd 
v l<.:ll t.ian¢ ,rorc·~3 .has been rcr>Orteu at ru~ San~ I but Httle 
lllo'uo:;h•!,i ·. resulted. Apparently 1 ri,oi.A!::i hns · ado}Jtcd tactics 
o~ .· -~!. ·:·1:,·lng on n \o'Ur of nerves ot;lliust Vlr·nt1nne. There bns 
l••.:en l'irlng ncrocs the 1-:c~:ong Rtvcr int.o the clty 11nd l'hotrr.1i 
nJ•l):l.rcntly intendc to starve out the £OYernm.~nt. l·:tmnvbile, 

15. 
. .. ;·-··-·---···· 
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